
 

NOTICE OF  
CITIZENS INFORMATION MEETING 

Danville-Pittsylvania Area 

Long Range Transportation Plan 

Year 2035 Update 
 

DANVILLE CITY - PITTSYLVANIA COUNTY, VIRGINIA 

The Danville Area Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) is continuing the 
process of updating to the Year 2035 the Long Range Transportation Plan for the 
Danville urbanized area, which includes the City of Danville and southern 
portions of Pittsylvania County.  

The process of developing the study includes opportunities for citizen 
involvement, and the second opportunity is scheduled for: 

Tuesday, March 30, 2010 from 4:30-6:30 p.m. 
 Danville Regional Airport 

424 Airport Drive 
Danville, VA  24540 

 
The purpose of this information meeting will be to provide citizens with the 
opportunity to: 

  Learn about and participate in the process of developing the regional 
transportation plan; 

  Understand where transportation problems are forecast to occur; 

  Review and comment on alternative plans for transportation 
improvements plans; 

  Review forecasts of funding for transportation improvements; 

  Offer and discuss suggestions for addressing areas of concern 
involving roadway safety, access and congestion, transit service, 
bicycle and pedestrian facilities, and freight movement; 

  Discuss transportation issues with representatives with the local 
governments, VDOT, and the consultant team; and, 

  Sign up to receive information as the plan update process moves 
toward completion. 

 
Citizens will be encouraged to express their comments and concerns as the 
development of the Long Range Transportation Plan continues.  While this is the 
second Citizens Information Meeting, additional opportunities for citizen review 
and comment will be provided in the future. 
 
 
The Danville Metropolitan Planning Organizations (MPO) makes deliberate 
efforts to ensure nondiscrimination and equal employment in all programs and 
activities in accordance with Title VI and Tile VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. If 



you need meeting information or special assistance for persons with disabilities 
or limited English proficiency contact Robert W. Dowd at 276-638-3987 or 
TDD/TTY 711.  
 
For information regarding the plan development effort you may contact the consultant 
employed by the Danville-Pittsylvania MPO: Bill Cashman at 804-965-9000,  
Bill_Cashman@URSCorp.com,  804-965-9764 or the MPO Administrator:  Bob Dowd at 
276-638-3987, rdowd@wppdc.org; fax 276-638-8137. A VDOT representative familiar 
with the Planning effort is Jeff Kessler, at 434-856-8293 and 434-944-1832. 
 

For questions regarding access and attending the meeting, please contact Bob Dowd 
(MPO/WPPDC) at (276) 638-3987 or by email: rdowd@wppdc.org. Individuals who 
require special assistance to attend the public meeting should contact Bob Dowd of 
Danville MPO/West Piedmont PDC or Marc Adelman at Danville Transit System, (434-
799-5110).  Mr. Adelman can provide information regarding the availability of public 
transit accommodations such as Reserve-a-Ride for attending the meeting.  Hearing 
impaired persons requiring assistance may call or fax Mr. Dowd at 276-638-3987; fax: 
276-638-8137.   

 

 

mailto:Bill_Cashman@URSCorp.com
mailto:rdowd@wppdc.org
mailto:rdowd@wppdc.org

